[image: image1.png]AMERICAN
ELECTRIC
POWER





American Electric Power

1 Riverside Plaza


Columbus, OH 43215-2373


AEP.com


Matthew J. Satterwhite

Senior Counsel –

Regulatory Services

(614) 716-1915 (P)

(614) 716-2014 (F)

mjsatterwhite@aep.com
March 22, 2011

Mr. Klaus Lambeck

Facilities, Siting & Environmental

Analysis Division

180 East Broad Street

Columbus, OH 43215

Re:
Case No. 08-0170-EL-BTX Roberts – OSU 138kV Transmission Line Project 


Ohio Power Siting Board Update Information Regarding Condition #17
Dear Mr.  Lambeck:

On January 21, 2011 an ambient noise study was docketed with the Board.  This study was provided pursuant to Condition #17 of the Certificate granted for this case.  This letter is to inform you of further developments regarding this condition.

In accordance with our original plans and to better prevent frac-outs and dig-ins of various underground utilities in the area our civil contractor, Culy Construction (Culy) and their subcontractor, Laney Directional Drilling (Laney) have decided to install the Horizontal Drilling Equipment (HDD) on the east bank of the Scioto River.  Their plan is to drill under the Scioto River from the east side of the river to the west side of the river 

As noted in our application and in the staff report, this places the HDD equipment in proximity to an apartment complex. 

To mitigate noise coming from this equipment AEP, in cooperation with our contractors, commit to the following noise mitigation measures:

· Culy and Laney will install a noise barrier around the HDD drilling equipment.

· This noise barrier will be installed so that the ambient noise will not exceed 5 Db above the average ambient noise level as recorded in the noise study report.  

· Culy and Laney will record the noise levels at 10:00 am, 1:30 pm, 4:30 pm and 6:30 pm at Location #1.  This location is identified in the noise study report.  A log of these noise readings will be kept at the construction site for Board Staff inspection.   

· HDD drilling equipment will be operated from approximately 7:30 AM to 7:00 PM Monday through Saturday.  These work times are intended to shorten the overall time that the HDD equipment will be at the site.  

· If any noise complaints are received from the general public they will first be reported to AEP’s Transmission Construction Representative, Eric Leu at 614-204-4475.  Mr Leu will then contact Culy and Laney to work to resolve the noise complaint issue.  A report on the complaint and resolution will be sent to the Board Staff. 

Sincerely, 

    //s//
Matthew J. Satterwhite


Matthew J. Satterwhite

cc: Jon Pawley, OPSB Staff



PAGE  
2

[image: image1.png]_1358063758.bin

